
VOLUME IX                                                                 January 2018                                                               ISSUE #1 
                                                                                 Published Quarterly                                                                         

 
  

 

 

  

 

   For the month of June we are honoring Chris Gill and his wife 
Sharon.  They live on Allegheny Drive in Sterling Heights.    

   Chris joined the Knights of Columbus in 1992.  
  Congratulations Chris and Sharon for being chosen 
June Family of the Month by your Brother Knights. 

 

 
 

 

   

 

 

FROM THE GRAND KNIGHT 
Vivat Jesus 
 
Dear Brother Knights: 
 
THE HISTORY OF THE SOLEMNITY OF MARY, THE MOTHER OF 

GOD 
 
   In the early centuries of the Church, once Christmas began to be 
celebrated as its own feast on December 25 (having originally been 
celebrated with the Feast of the Epiphany, on January 6), the Octave 
(eighth day) of Christmas, January 1, took on a special meaning.  In 
the East, and throughout much of the West, it became common to 
celebrate a feast of Mary, the Mother of God, on this day.  This feast 
was never established in the universal calendar of the Church, 
however, and a separate feast, celebrating the Circumcision of Our 
Lord Jesus Christ (which would have taken place a week after His 
birth), eventually took hold of January 1. 
   With the revision of the liturgical calendar at the time of the 
introduction of the Novus Ordo, the Feast of the Circumcision was set 
aside, and the ancient practice of dedicating January 1 to the Mother 
of God was revived – this time, as a universal feast. 
                                       

                                
 
   Thanks to everyone who helped put on the December 17th 
Children’s Christmas Party. 
 
Here are the upcoming events: 
 
Jan. 7 – Wild Game dinner rehearsal in club room at 2:00 pm for all 
volunteers. 
Jan. 14 – Wild Game dinner rehearsal in club room at 2:00 pm for all 
volunteers. 
Jan. 14 – Corporate Communion – 10:00 am MASS – with color corps. 
Jan. 21 – Knights Hall Breakfast. 
Feb. 10 – Wild Game dinner at the Hall.  Doors open at 5:00 pm.  To 
benefit four charities: 
 
 

1. Mary’s Mantle (they work with troubled young women). 
2. Mary’ Children (they work with adults with brain injuries). 
3. FAR (they work with autistic children). 
4. Challenger baseball (one of our MI Drive charities). 

Feb. 17 – Major Degree.  First Degree exemplification.  Afterwards, all 
First Degree Knights invited to become 2nd and 3rd Degree Knights.  I 
urge all First Degree Knights to further your commitment. 
 
   In January, the Church celebrates some truly awesome 
Catholics/events: 
 

1. Jan. 1 – Mary, Mother of God (Holy Day of Obligation). 
2. Jan. 2 – Sts. Gregory of Nazianzus and Basil the Great – 

both 4th century doctors of the church. 
3. Jan. 5 – St. John Neumann – 19th century Czech born 

American – Body incorrupt in Philadelphia parish. 
4. Jan. 6 – St. Andre Bessette – 19th century Holy Cross 

brother. 
5. Jan. 21 – St. Anges – 4th century martyr at 12 years old – 

listed in Canon of the Mass. 
6. Jan. 23 – St. Marianne Cope – died 1918.  Served lepers in 

Hawaii with St. Damian – interred in New York. 
7. Jan. 24 – St. Francis De Sales – Doctor of the Church – 

wrote Introduction to the Devout Life. 
8. Jan. 28 – St. Thomas Aquinas  - 13th century Dominican – 

considered greatest mind produced by the Church. 
 
   Just a reminder, go to NewAdvent.org for a wonderful web site for 
all things Catholic. 
 
Viva Jesus, 
 
Steve Salter 
Grand Knight 
(586) 823-9518 
gk2950@mikofc.org 
 

FAMILY OF THE MONTH 
 
   For the month of January we are honoring Brother Knight Joe 
Lograsso and his wife Laura.  They have lived on Kathleen in 
Macomb for 19 years.  They have been married 27 years.  They have 
three children:  Maria (25 Yrs. old), Tony (23 Yrs. old) and Vincent (20 
Yrs. Old).   
   The family belongs to St. Lawrence Parish.   Joe is part of the 
Evangelication  



     

 

  

 
ST. LAWRENCE COUNCIL 

KNIGHT LIFE 
St. Lawrence Council 2950 

44425 Utica Road; Utica, Michigan 48317 
Council Website:  http://www.uticakofc.com 

MEETINGS - 2nd and last Thursday of each month 
 

OFFICERS 
 

Chaplain………………………………........……Father Roman Pasieczny  
State Secretary………………………………………….Antonio G. Vittorini 
 District Deputy…………..……………………………………Jason Meyers 
Grand Knight……...……………………………….…….…Steven L. Salter 
Deputy Grand Knight……...………………………………Scott A. Morgan 
Warden………………………………………….….……. Francis V. Elwart 
Chancellor…............................................................................Harry Kuk 
Trustee………….….....…Dennis Seefried, Joe Lograsso, Kim Wiegand 
Recorder………………………………………………….Antonio Quagliato 
Treasurer………………………………………..……………..Don Heydens 
Advocate………………………...………...…………….…….Tom Brennan 
Financial Secretary…………………………..…………….Paul Burmeister 
Lecturer…………………………………..………………….…Robert  Walz 
Inside Guard……………………………………Gerald Birr and Paul Cone 
Outside Guard…………..………………..…Joe Manuszak, Tom Mueller 
 

DIRECTORS 
Program Director……………………………………….……..Joe Lograsso 
Membership Director…………………………………………….Jim Adams 
Church Activities Director…………………..…………………Rick Lumetta 
 Council Activities Director……………………..…………...Joe Manuszak 
Youth Activities Director…………………………..…...…….Joe Lograsso 
Family Life Director……………………………………………….Paul Cone 
Community Activities Director………………………………Francis Elwart 
 

CHAIRMAN 
Knight Life Editor……………………………….…………Larry Nardecchia 
Degree  
man…………………..………….……...Dale Niedzwiecki 
Boysville Chairman…………………………………...……Warren Sawdon 
Eyes for the Needy…………………………………….………Tom Mueller 
Pro-Life……………………………………………….…..Chris Gill (Sharon) 
Picnic Grounds……………………………………..……..Dale Niedzwiecki 
Retentions…Master……………………,,,………….………..Don Heydens 
Mentally Impaired Chairman……..….George Wiegand, Paul Burmeister 
Vocations Chair………………………  …….……..…………….Ray Keller 
Hall Manager………………………………………..………….. Phil Kupser 
Club Room…………………………………………………..Ken Grunewald 
Club Room Phone……………………………………….….(586) 739-9063 
 

ROSARY CHAIN 
                               
Larry Shekoski…………………………………..………….(586) 731-3548 
 

INSURANCE REPRESENTATIVE 
Frank J. Berge…………..…………………………………(248) 495-8125 

Frank.Berge@KofC.org 
K OF C FACILITIES RENTAL INFORMATION 

 
Hall………………………..……………..…………………..(586) 739-9063 
Picnic Grounds…………..……………………………….…(586) 739-9063 
 

State Website Line – www.mikofc.org 
Supreme Website Link – www.kofc.org 

 

 
COUNCIL ACTIVITIES FOR 
JANUARY - FEBRUARY 

    
    
   January 3, 2018 - Knights Corp Meeting 7:30 pm.  (This      
   meeting is open to all members.)  Attendance of Knights Corp  
   Members is MANDATORY. 
   January 7, 2018 - Diocesan Spelling Bee. 
   January 7, 2018 – Wild Game dinner rehearsal in club room at 
   2:00 pm for all volunteers. 
   January 11, 2018 - First meeting of the month at our Hall at  
   8:00 pm. 
   January 14, 2018 – Wild Game dinner rehearsal in club room at 
   2:00 pm for all volunteers. 
   January 14, 2018 – Corporate Communion – 10:00 Mass – with 
   Color Corps. 
   January 21, 2018 – Knights Hall Breakfast 
   January 25, 2018 – 2nd Meeting of the month at our Hall at 8:00  
   pm.    
   February 10, 2017 – Wild Game Dinner.at the Hall.  Doors open 
   at 5:00 pm. 
   February 17, 2018 – Major Degree.  First Degree Exemplification. 
 
   Fraternally, 
   Joe Manuszak 
   Council Activities Director 
 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     

     
        Career Opportunity 
 
       The Knights of Columbus is seeking a Field Agent for a 
       career opportunity representing their insurance  program. 
       They offer a complete benefits package with this full-time 
       position.  In order to qualify, one must be eligible for  
       membership in the Knights of Columbus.  For more 
       iInformation, please contact, Don M. Wesley FICF, General 
       Agent, at (888) 393-7539, or don.wesley@kofc.org 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
         
 

   

 



  
  

 NEW EMAIL ADDRESS  
 
   All articles for the KnightLife should be sent to my new email 
address which is – lindanardecchia@gmail.com.   
 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION REGARDING ST. LAWRENCE 
SCHOOL 
 
   If you need to be at our hall during school pick-up or drop-off times, 
please note the following information: 
 
   St. Lawrence School uses our Back lot and driveway (exit side) as a 
means of routing traffic before and after school. 
 
   The following are the approximate times that the school uses our lot.  
Parking behind the hall will NOT be available during these times. 
 
                    DROP OFF – 8:15 AM – 9:15 AM 
                    PICK UP – 3:00 PM – 4:30 PM 
 
**MOST IMPORTANT -  please note that there are NO LEFT TURNS 
out of our parking lot during the afternoon pickup.  
 

SORRY 
 
   I am so sorry that this edition of the KnightLife is getting out late.  I 
had some medical issues which necessitated a brief hospital stay. 
 
Linda Nardecchia 
 

KNIGHT OF THE MONTH 
 
      For the month of January we are honoring Brother Knight Anthony 
Quagliato.  He and his wife Amanda have lived on Independence 
Avenue in Shelby Township for 16 years.   
 
   Anthony and Amanda have been married for 24 years.  They have 
two children:  Anthony Christian – ( 22 yrs. old) and Sydney Marie (18 
yrs. old). 
 
   The family belongs to St. Lawrence Parish. 
 
   Anthony has worked with Delphi for 27 years and Amanda has 
worked with La Saj Restaurant for 8 years. 
 
   Anthony joined St. Lawrence Council in 2013.  He has held the office 
of Recording Secretary. 
 
      In their spare time Anthony and Amanda enjoy spending time with 
friends and family, attending local theater and theater productions at 
Western Michigan University where their son Anthony is a theater 
major.  They also enjoy spoiling their dog, Rocky, a yorkie. 
 
   Congratulations Anthony and being chosen January Knight of the 
Monday by your Brother Knights. 

 
    
 
 

                                  
 
 
 

      
 
EUCHRE PARTY 
 
   Hope to see you on Saturday, January 27, 2018, at the St. Lawrence 
K of C Hall #2950, 44425 Utica Road in Utica for an evening of fun and 
fellowship at the 11th Annual Dr. Jim Euchre Party.  Dr. Jim who was a 
Doctor at Wm. Beaumont Hospital died at the age of 30 due to Cancer.  
He was the son of Jim and Stephanie Langeveld.  
  
   There is a Tax Deductible Fund in Jim’s name at U of M Cancer 
Center in Ann Arbor.  This fund helps adult cancer patients and their 
families pay for personal expenses that are incurred due to the time 
that they have to spend in Ann Arbor at the Cancer Center.   
 
   Since inception over $240,000 has been donated.  One hundred 
percent (100%) of the proceeds from this Euchre Party go to this fund.  
  
   Check in time is 6:00 pm.  The games start at 7:00 pm.  The cost is 
$25.00 per person.  Door prizes, cash prizes, pizza, beer, wine and 
pop included.   
 
   Hope to see you there.  Please contact Jim Langeveld if you have 
any questions at (586) 739-8119 or (810) 499-9055 or email 
jimlang122@gmail.com.  Walk-ins welcome at the door. 
 

  
 

EMPTY BOWLS DETROIT 
 
   They are looking for some volunteers on February 19th to assist with 
the set up and clean up for the painting of the bowls at our K of C Hall.  
I would suggest about 6 – 8 volunteers to be safe.  The start time will 
have to be confirmed.  If you can volunteer your time to paint bowls 
please contact Scott Morgan, Deputy Grand Knight at either his email 
address smorgan905@gmail.com or his phone (586) 201-5738.  
Please see flyer for additional information. 
 

    
    
                         



  
   

 
 
 

FUTURE TEXAS HOLD’EM DATES 
 

January 17, 18, 19 and 20, 2018 
 

Please contact Don Heydens at dheydens@gmail.com for additional 
details and for volunteering your time.  
 
 
 
 
 

Monday, January 15, 2018 
 
 
 
 
 

OUR SICK MEMBERS 
 
   Our prayers are required for the Brother Knights and family members 
who are sick and recovering:    Lillian Sparks, Megan Singer, Beverly 
Bebee, Jim Langeveld, Stan Singer, Terry Donovan, Ann Marie Badke, 
Mary Ann Campbell, John Manuszak, Jeremy Yorke, Kenneth Mulka, 
Richard Bino, Ron Wiegand, Joshua Walz, Mike Hoste, Marion Lelito, 
Richard Wisniewski, Sharon Dillaway, Ed Campbell, Bonnie Attard, 
Joseph Kone, Linda Picio, Sharon Gill, Griffen Davies, Ray Phillips, 
Olivia Kelly Tsvetkoff, Sue Vittorini, Brett Matyunas, Coralie Kone, 
Crystal Gittens,  Ray Phillips, Richard Bino, Richard Gitter, David 
Kennedy, Kelly Gill, Sharon Winkler, Don Heydens Jr., Barb Zientek, 
Homer Solomon, Linda Nardecchia and MaryLu DeFauw. 
 
    Also please remember in your prayers our deceased members and 
their families:   Tony Vittorini  
 
   If you know of anyone who should be on the list please call us at 

(586) 978-0579 or email us at:  lindanardecchia@gmail.com.   Any 
names that are underlined will come off the list next month unless we 
hear from you. 
 
   
BIRTHDAYS AND ANNIVERSARIES 
 
   We would like to wish all those people who are celebrating birthdays 
and/or anniversaries during the month of January a Happy Birthday or 
a Happy Anniversary. 
 

FAMILY OF THE MONTH CONTINUED 
 
Evangelication Committee.  Both Laura and Joe participate on the 
Alpha Course.  Laura is a Lector at St. Lawrence. 
 
   Joe has been employed at General Dynamics for 27 years and Laura 
has worked for the Macomb County Community College for 18 years. 
 
   Joe joined St. Lawrence Knights of Columbus in 2003.  He has held 
the office of Grand Knight, Deputy Grand Knight and Trustee.   
Chairmanships include Program Director, Membership Director, 
Halloween and St. Pat’s Parties and Wine Tasting. 
 
   In their spare time Joe and Laura enjoy going to concerts, reading , 
going to the movies, trying new recipies, hanging out with friends. 
 
   Congratulations Joe and Laura Lograsso on being chosen the 
January Family of the Month by your Brother Knights. 
 

 
    
 



 



 



 



 


